## Middlecreek Valley Antique Association Inc.

## **Membership Meeting**

Date held: July 7, 2012 Began 4:08 PM Mike Lessman Presiding

This meeting was held at the show grounds.

There were 31 members in attendance.

Secretary's report accepted as read, motion by: Perry Aitkin, 2<sup>nd</sup> by: Kenny Frymoyer, Motion carried.

Amount in the bank: \$8,909.55 CD: \$8,071.49

Treasurer's report accepted as read, motion by: Kenny Frymoyer, 2<sup>nd</sup> by: Ray Hummel, Motion carried.

**Old Business:** Jim Sauers asked if we could move his shingle mill to a more level spot during the shows. It was suggested that we could put it in the last Flea Market road just up from where we put it now.

It was mentioned that there is a party interested in the Model A engine and everything that goes with it that we have. We have \$665.00 in it from when it was fixed up. We do not know what it is worth. During discussion, it was mentioned that if we decide to sell it, we should not sell it for less than \$1000.00. We need to decide if we want to sell it or keep it and we need to see if it will turn over since it has not been touched for several years. After more discussion, Kenny Frymoyer made a motion to table the discussion on the engine, 2<sup>nd</sup> by: Ray Hummel, Motion carried.

Kenny Frymoyer asked what are we going to work on next, the barn or the pavilion. We do have the building permit for the pavilion expansion so it was suggested that we start on the pavilion next. It was decided to start working on the pavilion on July 21<sup>st</sup> and 28<sup>th</sup>.

**New Business:** Discussed the ads for the fall show. We have ads with Lancaster Farming magazine, Big Country radio, Wheels 106.1, WFBM 90.1 and 90.5, and free ads with the Snyder County Times and the Daily Item. Irene Rife from WHLM radio in Bloomsburg came back with a

lower price of \$150.00 for fifteen 30 second commercials. After discussion, it was decided to table WHLM radio until next year to see if we have another good show and get some more money in the bank. It was also decided to go ahead with the other ads the same way we did them in the spring.

Kenny Frymoyer asked about getting Ray Hummel's trailer that is at the show grounds, painted so we could use it as a billboard on Route 522 for our shows. We then discussed getting it painted or having a vinyl wrap done. It was also suggested getting a big banner made to hang on it. It was mentioned that we need the road signs to stand out as you drive by like the Snyder County Tractor Pullers new road signs do. Mike Lessman mentioned that the Snyder County Tractor Puller's signs were made at Play World. After some discussion, Perry Aitkin made a motion to check around for prices for a banner or to get it painted and get it done, 2<sup>nd</sup> by: Brad Bingaman, Motion carried.

Discussed the hot water heater that is at the Trackside Food Stand. Greg Bingaman mentioned that the food stand is doing very well and making some money and they feel that we can pay Kenny Frymoyer back for the hot water heater that he purchased for the club when our funds were low. Ray Hummel made a motion to pay Kenny for the hot water heater, 2<sup>nd</sup> by: Brad Bingaman, Motion carried. Kenny told us to put the money into the fireworks fund.

The question was asked if we could have antique tractor pulls throughout the year like Buffalo Valley does. We do not have a sled so we would have to use the Snyder County Tractor Pullers sled. It was mentioned that we could make a lot of money doing that but it would be a lot of work. It's definitely something to look in to and we would need to check on other pulling dates.

Mahlon Boop said that he will be resigning from getting the potatoes and helping with making the chips. He said that he will help out this year yet. We will need to get someone to step up and take over. George Frymoyer said that he would help get the potatoes if Mahlon shows him where to go.

At 5:00 PM, Ira Lessman made a motion to adjourn, 2<sup>nd</sup> by: Greg Bingaman, Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Michael Clark, Secretary